
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

As we approach the midpoint of the autumn term, I am pleased to reflect on the busy 
and   productive first half-term we have experienced across the federation. Our pupils 
have engaged in a wealth of enriching experiences across the curriculum,           
demonstrating their enthusiasm for learning and their ability to embrace new        
challenges. 

I would like to extend a warm welcome to our new pupils and their families who have 
joined our school community this term. We are delighted to have you as part of our federation family.  

It is with great pride that I share some exciting news with you all. Carlisle Infant School has been 
shortlisted for a national award - the Timpson Attachment Aware Schools Award. This recognition is a 
testament to the dedicated work our staff has undertaken in supporting pupils through an Attachment 
Aware and Trauma Informed approach. This nomination reflects our commitment to providing a          
nurturing and inclusive environment for all our pupils, ensuring that each child feels valued, supported, 
and empowered to achieve their full potential. 

As we look ahead, I would like to bring your attention to two upcoming events. Firstly, we are excited to 
announce our Fireworks event, which will take place on Saturday, 9th November, here at Carlisle Infant 
School. This promises to be a spectacular evening, bringing our school community together for a dazzling 
display. We encourage all families to join us for this. 

Secondly, Hampton Hill Junior School, will be hosting a Dig Day on Sunday, 10th November. This event 
offers a great opportunity for families to support the school through maintaining our outdoor                  
environment.  

Thank you for your continued support and engagement with our school        
community. I would also like to thank the staff teams across both sites for their 
hard work and positivity this half-term.  

Wishing you all a wonderful half-term. 

Zoe Brittain 

Federation Headteacher 

Carlisle Infant School  

24th October 2024 

Individual and Sibling Photographs-  

All proofs have been sent home with your child. Please remember if you would 

like to order photos/items, please do so by the deadline date of  Friday,                   

1st November. Any orders placed after this date will incur a postage charge. 

Christmas Concert Performance Dates 

The Christmas performances  will be on: 

Year 2 —Wednesday 11th December— 9.30am—10.30am 

Year R — Friday 13th December—9.30am—10.30am 

Year 1 — Tuesday 17th December—9.30am—10.30am 

There will be 2 tickets per family-Further details to follow. 



Diary Dates 

October 

Friday 25th—Halloween Scavenger Hunt-Free Family Event-3.05pm 

Half Term Monday 28th October—Friday 1st November 

November 

Tuesday 5th—Year 2 Parent/Teacher Consultations-Virtual –Online 

Wednesday 6th—Year R  Parent/Teacher Consultations—Virtual –Online 

Thursday 7th—Year 1 Parent/Teacher Consultations—Virtual—Online 

Closing date for booking consultations is Sunday 3rd November 2024. 

Saturday  9th –CSA Firework Event– 5pm-7pm 

Monday 11th—Flu Immunisation-All Year Groups 

Friday 15th—BBC Children in Need—Wear something spotty or 

colourful 

Thursday 21st—Y1 Parent Phonics Workshop  9.05am-9.25am 

Friday 29th—Hampton Hill High Street—Xmas Lights 60th     

Anniversary-High St closed to traffic from 5.30pm-8.30pm 

Notices/Reminders 

New School Website 

The link for the new school website is  https://www.cihhjf.school/ 

Please bear with us as we need to update various documents.  

Collins Hub-Big Cat Reading Scheme 

We are in the process of organising log ins for all children and staff for the Big Cat 

reading scheme.  We hope to launch this soon and will be  emailing parents once 

this is ready. 

Tapestry Year Reception 

An e mail has been sent to all Year Reception parents regarding  this  website. Please can you 

all complete the Google link as soon as possible. 

Message from the CSA 

Thanks to everyone for joining in with, and helping out at our events so far this term!! We're also 
excited for the Fireworks and many Christmas festivities to come over the next few months, save 
the dates below and please get in touch if you'd like to help out! 

Have a wonderful half term all! And if you haven't already got yours tickets can be purchased 
online: www.tinyurl.com/csaproducts 

Louise & The CSA Team 

carlisleschoolassociation@gmail.com 

http://www.tinyurl.com/csaproducts
http://www.tinyurl.com/csaproducts
mailto:carlisleschoolassociation@gmail.com


School Meals-Important  

There is a new menu starting from Monday 4th November. The cycle will run until Christmas.  

The menu can be viewed on the school website. We have been advised by Caterlink that 

the ‘meatballs’ on week one are chicken not beef as previously stated. 

Please remember to add your child’s lunch choices. If your child is bringing a packed lunch from 

home we still require you to add this in the system. Your child will be given the vegetarian  

if you  do not allocate a choice of meal for them. 

Remember your child must not bring any sesame or nut products or any food con-

taining nuts to school. This also includes homous. 

If your child receives a specially prepared meal due to allergies then we will  submit their 

meal code for them.  

Notices/Reminders Cont……….. 

NHS Year Reception Height & Weight 

An e mail has already been sent to YR parents this week regarding the  NHS height & weight  

measuring  programme. Please see the message below regarding the NHS portal. 

Introducing the Parent Portal (School Screener) 

School Health Services will be using a new electronic way of communicating with parents and 

carers through a secure web-based portal. Parents and carers of children in Reception and 

Year 6 are being asked to register on the portal to receive information and register on the 2024-

2025 NCMP (National Child Measurement Programme) and to Opt Out should you wish 

to, using the following link: 

 https://parent.schoolscreener.com/WnRh323/102883  

I am writing on behalf of your local Chase Buchanan branch, here in Hampton Hill. We are       
helping the charity Calling London with their winter coat  drive and would appreciate your      
support.                   

Every year, Calling London collects winter coats and jackets and then distributes them to over 30 
charitable organizations - helping the homeless, victims of domestic abuse, those living in       
poverty, the elderly, refugees and children. We’ve been collecting coats on behalf of Calling    
London since 2014 and now more than ever they need our help. 

Until 23rd November Chase Buchanan branches become donation points for the public to drop 
off their unwanted coats and jackets.  Please see flyer  on page 7. 

https://parent.schoolscreener.com/WnRh323/102883




Cool Milk—Reception Children-IMPORTANT INFO 

Please remember that all children under the age of 5 will receive free Government funded milk. 

When your child turns 5, or if they are already over the age of 5, you have the option 

to pay for their milk directly through Cool Milk. 

If you would like your child to receive milk, then please visit www.coolmilk.com  and select 

“register your child for milk here” then follow the on-screen  instructions to register and pay.  

Please be aware the cut off date is Tuesday for milk orders to commence the following week. All 

parent/carers must contact cool milk if they have any problems. 

Important If your child is no longer wishing to have the milk that you are paying 

for, please log into your account with Coolmilk.com and cancel. 

School Attendance—Reminder-School Day Start/Finish Times 

Reception arrive between 8.50am to 8.55am and finish at 3.05pm 

Y1 & Y2 to be ready and  awaiting class teacher by 8.55am in the playground. Finish time is 

3.15pm. 

School gates will close at 9.00am promptly. 

Please remember afterschool clubs finish at 4.15pm, with the exception 

of Baking Club which finishes at 4.30pm. Please arrive on time to  collect 

your child and make sure that if your child has brought a bike or scooter 

to school that it is left at the front of the school. 

 

Please note it is very disruptive for all members of staff when your child arrives late to 

school, especially the class teacher who has already explained the lesson to the children.  

Please assist us by ensuring your child is here on time. 

 

We would also like to remind all parents that you must call the school office each day to   

report your child’s absence. If we do not hear from you, it will be noted on our attendance 

register as unauthorised absence. Please note this forms part of  our safeguarding            

procedure. 

School Absence-Important Procedures 

Please could all parent/carers ensure they let the office know every day that their 

child is  unwell and the nature of the illness. Medical  evidence may be  

required for absences longer than 5 days and when attendance falls 

below 90%.  

Please also provide  written proof of any appointments and  advise 

whether your child will be requiring a school meal. 

May we also remind you that if your child has vomiting and/or  diar-

rhoea, you must wait  48 hours from the last episode before bringing 

your child back to school. 

Notices/Reminders Cont……….. 

http://www.coolmilk.com


Borough News/Half Term Events 

Richmond Rugby Club 

Are you ready to improve your rugby skills? Join us for our highly anticipated October Rugby Camp, 
which will run from Monday, October 28th, to Wednesday, October 30th, from 9 am to 3 pm daily! 

Ages 5 - 11 
Dates: Monday 28th October - Wednesday 30th October 2024 
Time: 9 am - 3 pm 
Boys and Girls are welcome! 
Open to all! (Not just Richmond members) 
All coaches are RFU level 2 qualified, and DBS checked 

 

As we tackle the first term of the new academic year, it's the perfect time to enhance our rugby skills. 
We're putting a strong emphasis on work-ons and fundamentals because we believe they are the keys to 
success on the field.  

 

Here's what you can expect at our camp: 

• Intensive skill-building sessions led by experienced National 1 Players 

• Drills and exercises focused on enhancing fundamental techniques 

• Personalised feedback and guidance to help you reach your full potential 

• Fun and competitive games to put your skills to the test 

Improve players' core skills at Richmond Rugby Club. 

  

Whether you're a seasoned player or just starting, our camp is designed to cater to all skill levels. Don't 
miss this opportunity to elevate your game and make the most out of your autumn break! 

To book: https://richmondcommunity.ticketco.events/uk/en/e/october_rugby_camp/
school%20info%20email%2022%2F10  

 

Half term at the Museum of Richmond 

Family workshop: Spooky stained glass 

Tuesday 29 October to Friday 1 November, 10am to 12noon 

Discover the stories of the Ghosts that haunt the remains of Richmond Palace. Join us on a ghost walk 

around the Palace’s remains, then head back to the Museum to create spooky stained glass, inspired by 

the Tudor stained glass we have from the Palace! £6 per child - adults are free. To book click here. 

 

Free crafts: Spooky Pumpkins 

Need to get the kids out of the house for a few hours? Pop into the Museum for our FREE crafts and get 

creative as a family! Available from 1pm each weekday and Saturday the Museum is open. No need to 

book, just drop in. 

 

Click here to view the flyer.  

 

Safeguarding concern? Are you concerned about the safety or welfare of a child? Please con-

tact the SPA (Single Point of Access): 

Phone 020 8547 5008  You can make an online referral here. 

If you think a child is in immediate danger you should call 999. 

http://x1gu4.mjt.lu/lnk/AWYAAFX2wY4AAAAAAAAAAKTP55EAAYCq1hQAAAAAAA4_RABnF2L_rxqp65cGSWCcRZXC7PWC4AAOHCU/1/OqWVfBWu9UM91NPyEiqxCA/aHR0cHM6Ly9yaWNobW9uZGNvbW11bml0eS50aWNrZXRjby5ldmVudHMvdWsvZW4vZS9vY3RvYmVyX3J1Z2J5X2NhbXAvc2Nob29sJTIwaW5mbyUyMGVtYWlsJTIwMjIlMk
http://x1gu4.mjt.lu/lnk/AWYAAFX2wY4AAAAAAAAAAKTP55EAAYCq1hQAAAAAAA4_RABnF2L_rxqp65cGSWCcRZXC7PWC4AAOHCU/1/OqWVfBWu9UM91NPyEiqxCA/aHR0cHM6Ly9yaWNobW9uZGNvbW11bml0eS50aWNrZXRjby5ldmVudHMvdWsvZW4vZS9vY3RvYmVyX3J1Z2J5X2NhbXAvc2Nob29sJTIwaW5mbyUyMGVtYWlsJTIwMjIlMk
https://museum-of-richmond.arttickets.org.uk/the-museum-of-richmond/2024-10-29-family-workshop-spooky-stained-glass
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1N72rBjBmiGhTATct78JeUYS_4eV168Ez/view?usp=sharing
http://richmond.gov.uk/services/children_and_family_care/single_point_of_access/single_point_of_access_for_professionals/make_a_referral_to_spa





















